Pending Projects and Developments
Various Airport Improvements

Construction Underway

Build a segmented circle to improve non airport based infractions of the landing pattern.  The device is a fifty foot circle with indicators that inform inbound pilots as to the proper approach pattern. The work includes a new wind sock and is located north of the fire station.  Work is also underway to replace the beacon pole that is not in good condition. The new pole will be the same height as the current pole and be located a few feet from the existing pole.  The existing pole will be removed when the new unit is operational.  These items should be completed in late July 2009.

Airport Overlay Project 

Start Date 30 July 2009

This project is for the rehabilitation and resurfacing of the Yolo County Airport runway and midfield taxiway, an essential element in the Airport Improvement Program (AIP) approved by the FAA. This action employs federal stimulus funds which must be committed by mid June 2009. The runway rehabilitation will upgrade landing capacity by increasing the depth of the asphalt, keep the field in a safe condition by rehabilitating the runway edges that are extremely checked and thereby insuring the field is well maintained.

The Board of Supervisors approved the Runway Rehabilitation and resurfacing design and bid documents at the April 21, 2009 Board meeting. The project has now been to bid and is ready for award.  The work is scheduled for completion in late July with the airport closing for approximately twelve days.  There are penalty clauses if the work is not completed on time; should that occur the penalty revenue would be used to assist the airport businesses that are harmed by the closure (beyond the twelve day closure). The FAA has concurred that the contract is ready for Board of Supervisors approval. 

Construction of Hangers

Start Date not yet identified

The County has received a request from a leaseholder to build a 50 ft X 250 foot hanger on a parcel leased by Ed Schmauderer, owner of Yolo Aircraft Storage Inc.  The request is consistent with the terms of the lease which was approved by the Board of Supervisors on 4 May 2004, as well as the Airport Layout Plan and the 1998 Airport Master Plan.  The building will consist of five connected hanger units, constructed north of the tenant’s current hanger unit and be of similar design. 
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